
Editor Note 

 

Happy New Year 

Hopefully, the year that will soon pass will leave a good impression on us. Meanwhile, next 

year we will make more noteworthy progress. 

Our journal, “The Journal of Indonesian Development Planning” (JPP) has shown quite 

satisfactory performance so far, as shown by its timely presence and bring enough papers 

with a quality that is acceptable to many groups. We on the editorial board are also quite 

satisfied with this performance. 

However, JPP has been operating with various limitations, which have become more 

pronounced recently. One of them is regarding journal management staff who are 

increasingly senior, but it is not easy to find replacements from the younger generation. 

Jobs in the field of research and development journals like this seem to be getting less and 

less interest, while recently in government and education circles in Indonesia, writing 

journal articles is no longer a high priority. 

Maintaining JPP or improving it is a challenge that the JPP management will answer in 

the future. Hopefully, we can oversee it well. 

In this edition there are seven papers, which, as usual, vary quite widely. Hopefully, readers 

can read these papers carefully. 

 

Regards, 

 

Hanan Nugroho 

Chief Editor 


